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SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL

FINANCE & GENERAL PURPOSE COMMITTEE
27 JULY 2015
Responsible Officer: Helen Ball Town Clerk
CCTV

1
Purpose of Report
To update member on the progress of upgrading the CCTV System in the town centre
2
Background
It has been reported to members previously that the Police & Crime Commissioner has granted £160,000 for the upgrade of the CCTV System, Cameras and Control Centre in Shrewsbury.
The Town Clerk and the Operations Manager both sit on the CCTV Procurement Group facilitated by Shropshire Council’s Public Health Department.  Membership also includes the PCC Ambassador, Police Superintendent, CCTV Monitoring Supervisors, Carparking and Members of the Community Safety Partnership.
The system is made up of 39 cameras predominantly in the town centre but with spurs at Monkmoor Recreation Ground and a Wi-Fi link to a camera in Ditherington.  The Control Room can also access the static cameras in the carparks (although these cameras are recorded elsewhere) as well as cameras in other towns including Whitchurch and Cleobury Mortimer.

Of the 39 cameras, 6 are owned by the Town Council (3 in Monkmoor Recreation Ground & 3 in the Quarry).

The system is a valuable tool for not only for the Police in recording crime and combatting the fear of crime it is also a good town centre management tool.

The system, albeit run across a fibre optic cabling system that has the capacity of digital imagery predominantly has analogue cameras and year on year the ability to replace analogue cameras with analogue cameras and seek spare parts is becoming increasingly difficult.

A digital system using contemporary Internet Protocol (digital technology) provides a better system with greater clarity but has the potential of adding greater value and benefit to the town, including:
· Providing Wi-Fi hotspots for visitors

· Improvements to the definition of existing camera locations

· Footfall Counting

· Incorporation of IP radio system for traders and stakeholders

· VOIP telephony

· Greater reach than the existing system

· Ability to deploy temporary cameras more easily

· Linkage to other CCTV systems (including our stand alone CCTV systems in various facilities)

There is more of a move towards a Digital/IP System and there is a further meeting to discuss tender proposals in early August.  
Whilst this process is ongoing, members are asked to confirm the Town Council’s support in:

· Developing a more future-proof system
· Exploring the Town Council being more actively involved in its monitoring and maintenance in the same way other Town Councils are across the county

· Utilising the capacity of its own CCTV cameras to support the continuation of CCTV in high profile locations

· Contributing towards short-term maintenance costs where necessary and appropriate 

